
 

Update: COVID-19 Northern Cape state of Readiness  
 
The Office of the Premier, which is the custodian of governance in the Province held a briefing meeting 
with Labour on the 8 May 2020. The objective was to update Labour on developments around preparation 
of one third employees to return to work. 
 
All the Head of Departments in the Northern Cape were present and respective Departments provided a 
progress report on their state of readiness. All provincial Departments reported that their offices where 
deep cleaned, except for Department of Transport, Safety and Liaison, Department of Social 
Development and Department of Economic Development and Tourism. 
 
The said Departments were in the process of finalizing the deep cleaning of their offices and an update 
will be available at the next meeting. It was agreed that this forum will meet fortnightly, so that monitoring 
of compliance by Departments takes place and whatever is lacking is identified and attended to. 
 
Members who are recalled to work from 4 May, are requested to contact Russle Bindeman on 082 883 
7563, Eugene Louw on 076 289 2849 and Neo Montse on 082 8808982 in cases that the employer does 
not supply PPE. 
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